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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT
PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  958-A
COMMITTEE:  For-Hire Vehicles

	TITLE: A local law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to reducing penalties for unauthorized street hails by licensed for-hire vehicle drivers

	SPONSORS: Council Member Diaz


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION:  Proposed Intro. 958-A would remove enhanced financial penalties for unauthorized street hails in the hail exclusionary zones.  

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect 90 days after it becomes law.
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2020
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	

	Effective FY19

	FY Succeeding Effective FY20
	Full Fiscal Impact FY20

	Revenues
	($113,825)
	($113,825)
	($113,825)

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	($113,825)
	($113,825)
	($113,825)


IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that this legislation would reduce revenues by approximately $113,825 annually. This assumption takes into account the current number street hail summonses issued by the TLC in Fiscal 2017 and Fiscal 2018 pursuant to 19-507(b)(1)(b)(2) and assumes that the new fine amount from such summonses issued under the enhanced category would now be limited to a $500 fine. For Fiscals 2017 and 2018, the TLC issued 378 and 201 summonses respectively. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that this legislation would have no impact on expenditures since existing resources would be used by the administering agency to comply with this local law.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A
SOURCE OF INFORMATION:    New York City Council Finance Division
            Mayor’s Office of Legislative Affairs 
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:    John Basile, Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Nathan Toth, Deputy Director
				Chima Obichere, Unit Head
				Rebecca Chasan, Counsel 
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the full Council as Intro. No. 958 on June 7, 2018 and was referred to the Committee on For-Hire Vehicles (Committee). A hearing was held by the Committee on June 25, 2018, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 958-A, will be considered by the Committee on August 8, 2018. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 958-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on August 8, 2018.
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